

Department of Environmental Protection

Jeb Bush Governor Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Colleen M. Castille Secretary

October 20, 2005

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. James M. Chansler
V. P. Operations and Maintenance
JEA
St. Johns River Power Park
21 West Church Street
Jacksonville, Florida 32202

Re: DEP File No. 0310045-014-AC, PSD-FL-010 St. Johns River Power Park

Dear Mr. Chansler:

The Department is in receipt of your letter dated September 29, 2005. It is our understanding that SJRPP asserts that the historical Annual Operating Reports (AOR's) for carbon monoxide emissions of coal-fired units 1 and 2 are incorrect. Additionally, SJRPP has provided EPA Method 10 test data for years 1997 through 2001 supporting the above assertion, and has further asked the Department to revise the table in Section 7 of the Technical Evaluation and Final Determination for DEP File No. 0310045-014-AC to reflect the newer information.

As the Authorized Representative, you are required to certify that to the best of your knowledge the information provided within the AOR is correct. In the event that there are errors or omissions within past submittals, it is incumbent upon you to make those corrections, and to re-certify their accuracy. Regarding the (above) requested change to DEP File No. 0310045-014-AC, the referenced table was based upon AOR submittals. If SJRPP elects to revise past AOR's, the Department will make changes as appropriate based upon the more accurate AOR data. Accordingly, this office requests that it be copied on such submittals.

You are encouraged to use due diligence in ensuring that:

- 1) Historical emissions are accurate, and that submittals to this Department are appropriately reflective of actual operation and conditions, and
- 2) Emissions which increase or decrease as a result of the authorization within DEP File No. 0310045-014-AC are accounted for.

If you have any further questions, please contact M. P. Halpin, P.E. at 850/921-9519.

Sincerely,

Trina Vielhauer, Chief, Bureau of Air Regulation

f Vulhaun

TV/mph

Enclosures

"More Protection, Less Process"

Printed on recycled paper.